
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 25 FEBRUARY 2010

EEOSP.19/10
NEW CORPORATE PLAN 2010-2013

The Policy and Performance Officer (Mr Capstick) submitted report PPP.13/10 presenting an early draft of the new Corporate Plan 2010-2013.

Mr Capstick reported that the Corporate Plan 2007-2010 would be closed with the Annual Report for 2009, the publication of which would conclude the period of review of the priorities and their implementation.  

Members were requested to consider and comment upon the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities and consider how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, would assist the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013.

Mr Capstick reminded Members that the document was a working draft and it still had a lot of detail to be included.

The Executive had on 18 January 2010 (EX.008/10) considered the matter and decided:

“(1)
That the Executive had considered the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities.

(2)
That the Executive had considered how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assisted the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013.

(3)
That the draft New Corporate Plan 2010-2013 be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for consultation.”

In considering the report Members raised the following concerns and comments:

· Would the next draft include SMART targets that were measurable and time bound?
Mr Capstick explained that the report should not be considered in isolation but should be considered along with the Performance Framework report.  It was anticipated that in the future both reports would be drawn together into one document.

· A Member highlighted some areas of the report where the word ‘we’ had been used to describe work that had been carried out within the City.  There had been no acknowledgement for the organisations that had carried out the work and that the word ‘we’ should be changed to reflect the relevant organisations.

· The results from the Place Survey showed that 83% of Carlisle respondents were satisfied, it was felt that this did not accurately reflect the attitude in local communities.  It was felt that a line should be added to read ‘more work was needed in urban areas where disadvantages were greater’.
· The Cumbria Community Strategy identified ‘a sustainable and prosperous economy, represented through Carlisle Renaissance’ as a key challenge, the report needed more detail on how this would be achieved.

· The report needed more detail on how the Authority planned to achieve some of the goals and statements that were set out in the report.

· Had there been any surveys carried out to gage the results of the Harraby and Longtown pilots?

Mr Capstick responded that the Place Survey asked questions specific to empowerment and the survey had been carried out in September 2008 at the start of the process and would be carried out again in September 2010 at the end of the process so there would be clear measures.

· A Member asked that a clear definition of what a partnership was be included in the report. 
· The last Plan ran for five years, the new Plan should include what had been achieved in that time.
· The document had to be in Plain English with no jargon so everyone could understand it.

RESOLVED – 1) That the draft of the New Corporate Plan 2010-2013 be welcomed;

2) That the Panels observation and comments as set out above be incorporated into the next draft of the Plan;

3) That the Panel looked forward to further opportunities to scrutinise the draft of the Corporate Plan.







